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A Message from the President 

Carole 

April is here and that means that our Hanging by a Thread Quilt Show is 
only a few weeks away. I hope you all have attached your hanging sleeves 
and labels and are ready to go! AND I hope you are ready to spend some 
time at the American Polish Cultural Center setting up the show.  We need 
lots of able bodies to get the show ready for our visitors.  We are able to 
get into the building at 8:00AM on Thursday and will set up the show in-
stead of holding our usual Guild meeting. If you did not sign up to work, 
there are still plenty of jobs for members to do on Friday and Saturday. 
You can let Sharon know or just show up. 

 By the time you read this, we will be at our Spring Retreat at Lion’s 
Bear Lake Camp.  I always look forward to these outings—getting to know 
people I don’t know well and having uninterrupted sewing time.  Retreat 
will probably be the last ditch effort for completing quilts for the quilt 
show.  Or maybe you’re ready to start something for our next show! 

 We have only two meetings before the end of the Guild year. 
Where has the time gone?  Hopefully next year will be more normal and 
we won’t have to cancel any meetings. 

 Meanwhile, Sew many quilts! 

Carole 

 

 

 

2021-2022 Board Members 

President: Carole Gilbert 

VP Facilitator: Carmen Sluter 

VP Program: Loreen Garrison 

VP Membership: Marie                 

Weissermann 

Treasurer: Janeen Sharpe 

Asst. Treasurer: Jackie         

Considine 

Recording Secretary: Louise 

McCormick Glazier 

Corresponding Secretary:   

Rosemary Spatafora 

Member at Large:               

Lynda Draudt 

Barb Lusk 

Jackie Speer 

CAMEO Quilt Show: Hanging by a Thread 

Friday, April 22 and Saturday, April 23, 2022– CAMEO Quilt Show 

No meeting Thursday night April 21, 2022– Set up is during the day Thursday starting at 

8:00 a.m. 



 

 

CAMEO's Great Scrap Bag Challenge 

And the Winner Is.... 

What fun to see all of the colorful, creative entries in the 
Scrap Bag Challenge displayed at our March 
meeting!  How amazing to see the diverse ways that 
people combined their scraps to make some marvelous 
quilts!  Thanks to everyone who bought a $1 Scrap Bag 
and to everyone who entered a quilt in the Chal-
lenge.  Thanks also to our members who voted on the 
quilts.   

In case you haven't heard, the winner of the Scrap Bag 
Challenge was Linda Wallace.    Congratulations to Linda 
and to everyone who participated.  We hope this chal-
lenge stretched your creative spirit and brought you 
much enjoyment as you planned and executed your de-
sign. 

Rosemary 

Programs– Loreen Garrison 

April 22-23: CAMEO Quilt Show 

May19 & 21: Nancy McNally, Lecture “What 

was I Thinking?”; Workshop: Rock Around the 

Block 

June 16: Pot Luck & Elections (members only) 

 

Programs 22-23  

Sept. 15, 2022: Welcome Back 

Oct. 20, 2022: 

Nov. 17 & 19, 2022: Patricia Rapanos,  

Sparrows Quilt 

Dec.15, 2022: Guild Potluck (members only) 

Jan. 19 & 21, 2023: Lynn Carson Harris, Tiny 

piecing an Improvisational Approach 

Feb.16 & 18, 2023: Whistle Stop & Charity Day 

March 16 & 18, 2023: TBD & National Quilting 

Day 

April 20 & 22, 2023: TBD 

May 18 & 20, 2023: TBD 

June 15, 2023: Potluck & Elections (members 

only) 

April Birthdays 

JoAnne A. 4/13 

Judy M.     4/23 

Charity 

The month of April is the month we designate for 
the Layette program.  For those who are new to CAMEO, 
the Methodist Church donates items to new mothers 
who have nothing for their newborn baby.  The church 
fills a gift box with items for the mother to bring her baby 
home in.  Keeping this in mind, we ask for item for a new-
born (size 0-3mo.). Please do not give larger sizes.  They 
are looking for items like onesies, pajamas, little outfit, 
diapers, wipes, pacifiers, receiving blankets etc. We also 
make baby quilts for them and some of the members 
make baby afghans.   

 

April’s meeting is going to be held at the Polish Cultural 
Center.   I will be there setting up the Lobby.  I will be at 
my car from 12:00 to 1:30 to collect any Layette items.  If 
you wish to donate but cannot be there at the time, let 
me know when you can make it.  I will try to be flexible.   

Linda Wallace  

Charity Chairperson 



 

 

Quilt Show Updates 

Basket Raffle: All baskets for the show should 

have been given to Darlene Baer and Judy Mur-

ray. If you have not yet done this please contact 

them ASAP. Thank you for your donations. 

Silent Auction: Janeen Sharpe has received items 

for the Silent Auction. Such great choices to 

choose from. Thank you for your donations. 

Raffle Tickets 

Maggie Smith has the raffle tickets. Help support 

our guild by selling the tickets. 

Show staffing: If you are still looking for some-

thing to do at our show please contact Sharon 

Cratsenburg as soon as possible. We need you! 

Show Setup: We still could use some strong men 

to help set up racks for the show. Please let me 

know if you have someone who could help. 

Our show’s success is not one person it takes a 

guild and all of you to make this happen. Every-

one benefits from the success of our show from 

our charities we donate tosnf to the classes we 

are able to schedule in order to learn new ideas. 

Thank you to everyone who is helping. 

Publicity for Quilt Show 

     On March 17, you received flyers to distribute to 
shops and stops near you.  We would also like to re-
quest that you publicize our show on your personal 
Facebook page and on the Nextdoor app for your 
neighborhood again as a reminder.   

    We sent out a press release to send to the local 
newspapers, radio stations and online news 
sources.  Ads have been placed in the Country Register 
and The Quilting Hub.   

     Please send me an email of where you took the fly-
er to post or share. It will be useful for the next quilt 
show publicity effort. Thank you! 

Jan Recinos 

Nominations for Board Positions 

   Nominations are open for all Board Positions.  If 
you would like to nominate yourself or someone 
else, please send me or Bonny Heinzel an email to 
say which position you would like to serve.  Everyone 
is welcome to be added to the Board nominations 
list in any position. When a woman says WHAT? It’s 
not because she didn’t hear you. She’s giving you a 
chance to change what you said 

 Bring your talents and good ideas to help CAMEO 
remain viable, visible and a good place to Come and 
Meet Each Other. If you have served on the board at 
the same position for two years in a row you can still 
hold a board position but it must be a different one. 
If you have been on the board for four years you 
have to be off the board for at least one year before 
you can run again. 

Hospitality 

Due to not having a formal meeting for April we will  
not have hospitality. If you wish to bring a snack to 
share during set up you are welcome to do so. 

 

CAMEO Folders: 

As the year is coming to an end please bring back 

any folders you have received for any guild  or 

board position or committee. Please give these fold-

ers to Carole Gilbert. (Ex: Treasurer, Hospitality, 

etc.) These folders are helpful to the next person 

who is holding that position. Thank you.  



 

 

 

 

 
April 7, 2022, 7pm 

Lansing Area Patchers (LAP) 

Nancy Roelfsem of Fireside Quilts. Lecture 

Delta Presbyterian Church 

6100 W.Michigan Avenue, Lansing, MI 48917 

www.lansingareapatchers.com 

April 8, & April 9, 9:00am – 3:00pm  

Oakland County Quilt Guild 

Quilter to Quilter Sale 

First Congregational Church 

1315 N. Pine St., Rochester. 

www.oaklandcountyquiltguild.com 

 
April 13, 2022 at 9:30am-3:30-m 

Needlework & Textile Guild of Michigan 
Debra Gash, Lecture, “Explorations & Suminagash” 
St. Stephen Episcopical Church, 5500 N Adams Rd., Troy 
Www.ntgm.org 
 
April 17, 7pm – April 21, 2022 at 3pm  
Creative Passions Crop and Quilt Retreat! 

 Judy Niemeyer Finishing Retreat 

710 W. Broad St., Chesaning, 989-845-2159 

www.creativepassionsllc.com  

 
April 19, 2022, 7pm 
Quilt Guild of Metro Detroit 

Bonnie Langenfeld, “The Art of Realistic Fabric Art” 

Redeemer United Methodist Church 

20633 Vernier R., Harper Woods. www.qgmd.org 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

April 22-23, 2022  Fri. 10:00-5 & Sat. 10:00=4:00 

Cameo Quilters Guild Hanging By a Thread – Quilt Show 

American Polish Cultural Center 

2975 Maple Road, Troy, MI 

www.cameoquilters.org 

Please take me 

to CAMEO’s Quilt 

show. I promise 

I’ll be good. Mom 

said it is going to 

be super. 

 

April 23, 2022, 10 am- 2pm 

Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild 

Quilter to Quilter Sale 

First United Methodist Church.   
6363 Livernois, Troy MI, www.glhq.org 

April 29 & 30 

My Happy Place. Quilt Show 

Midland Quilter’s Squared 

1801 W. St Andrews, Midland. 

 

May 2, 2022 6:00-9:00pm 

Macomb County Quilt Guild  

Sharon McConnell, Lecture, “Color Girl Quilts” 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

38900 Harper, Clinton Township. 

 www.macombcountyquiltguild.org 

 

May 5, 2022, 7pm 

Oakland County Quilt Guild 

Ruth McCormick, Lecture,” From Photo to Art Quilt: My Pro-
cess and Trunk Show 

First Congregational Church & Zoom 

1315 N. Pine St., Rochester. 

www.oaklandcountyquiltguild.com 

 

May 3-7, 2022 

Itty-Bitty Shop Hop 

6 stores in Michigan & Ohio 

www.lakeeriemercantile.com 

 

 

May 6&7, 2022 

Genesee Star Quilters 

A Garden of Quilts- Quilt Show 

Flushing United Methodist Church 

Info. 810-513-6307 www.genstarquilters.org 

 

http://www.lansingareapatchers.com
https://www.creativepassionsllc.com/
http://www.creativepassionsllc.com
http://www.qgmd.org/
http://www.qgmd.org
http://www.glhq.org
http://www.macombcountyquiltguild.org
http://www.genstarquilters.org


 

 

 

The Royal Oak Senior Center has put together a bus trip to go to the AQS Show in August to Grand Rapids  

American Quilter’s Society 

Quilt Show 2022 
Grand Rapids 

 

Wednesday, August 17, 2022 
7:00 am – 6:00 pm 

$64 
Registration deadline: May 23  

– Call after this date for availability.  

 
Join us for a day that celebrates QUILTING! 

We’re heading to Grand Rapids to view hundreds 
of beautiful quilts on exhibit and possibly chat 
with world-renowned quilt making instructors. 

Aisles of fabrics, machines & quilting 
supplies await! 

 
Cost includes transportation via motor coach,  

admission and driver gratuity. 
 

Meals are on your own, in Grand Rapids.  There  
will be one brief stop at a Rest Area each way enroute. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Royal Oak Senior Center  

3500 Marais  

Royal Oak, MI 48073 

248-246-3900 



 

 

New novel to check out! 

I received this email from a gentleman who has 
written this mystery and thought members might 
enjoy and check it out. It’s available on Amazon. 

 

My novel Quilt City Murders is a cozy mystery that 
takes place in Paducah, Kentucky, home of the Na-
tional Quilt Museum. The novel was published last 
month, is selling well, and features quilters, quilting 
and QuiltWeek. 

 

Because members of your quilting guild may want 
to read the novel — available as an eBook and in 
paperback — I’m passing along the information. 

Here is the Amazon link:  

 

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B09M68HJ3R  

 

CozyMysteryBookshop.com said this about the nov-
el:  Quilt City Murders is an absolute must-
read cozy mystery, and I do not say that 
lightly. I give this book a 5+ star rating!  

 
In an Amazon review, one reader wrote: "Best-ever 
murder mystery featuring quiltmakers. This is the 
first 'quilt' mystery I've read whose story could 
stand on its own no matter the milieu, and 
whose details re quilting and quilters were 
credible." 

 
All the best,  

Bruce Leonard 
 
 

Preparing your quilt to hang in a quilt show. Thought this ight 

be helpful to some of you. 

Research and Education committee, Louise McCormick-Glazier 

Check list for displaying your quilt: 1) Label your quilt on the 

back. Per Luann Kessi, your label should include: Your name 

and contact info, the date, name of the quilt and any quilt history 

& techniques used. Labels can be hand made using printable 

fabric or photo transfer fabric. This was demonstrated at our 

whistle stop in 2019. You can also use permanent fabric markers 

to hand-letter a label. Either way, be sure to follow setting in-

structions to ensure the inks do not wash out. Missouri Star 

Quilt company sells markers and has a series of hand-lettering 

video tutorials:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JHIB5FwzeLI 

2) Make a hanging sleeve. Once you have bound your quilt – or 

even before (see note below) you will want to construct a sleeve 

for the quilt. Here is a link to sleeve instructions on our CAMEO 

guild web page: 

 https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/46a7c9cc-f826-464e-87b6-

a8553053d5cb/downloads/Quilt-Sleeve.pdf?

ver=1646173211270.  

You can make your sleeve removable if the quilt will later be 

used only on a flat surface and not displayed on a wall or at a 

future quilt show. Muslin makes an inexpensive alternate if you 

need to conserve fabric. Many quilters like to make the sleeve 

from the same fabric matching the backing. If the sleeve is hand

-sewn to the quilt, it can be removed at a later date. Note: you 

can also incorporate the sleeve into the top binding, when you 

attach the binding, in which case it is not as removable. You will 

still need to blind stitch (hand sew) your sleeve lower edge to 

the back of the quilt to ensure it does not protrude over the top 

of the quilt. You want to create a “D” shape to your sleeve to 

allow space for the hanging rod. The blog inquiringquilter.com 

offers a well-illustrated tutorial on constructing and attaching a 

“D” sleeve. 

3) Remove all hair/fur/stray threads using a tape roller. Option-

al: 4) Press or steam out the wrinkles (only if your batting is 

cotton or wool – don’t iron a quilt with polyester batting) 5) Roll 

your quilt on a pool noodle to keep it flat while transporting it. 

6) Turn in your registration form by April 1, 2022. Form is 

available on our website-forms tab. Deadline to complete your 

quilt is April 20, 2022.  Best of Luck with your entry! 

 

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B09M68HJ3R
http://cozymysterybookshop.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JHIB5FwzeLI
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/46a7c9cc-f826-464e-87b6-a8553053d5cb/downloads/Quilt-Sleeve.pdf?ver=1646173211270
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/46a7c9cc-f826-464e-87b6-a8553053d5cb/downloads/Quilt-Sleeve.pdf?ver=1646173211270
https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/46a7c9cc-f826-464e-87b6-a8553053d5cb/downloads/Quilt-Sleeve.pdf?ver=1646173211270


 

 

CAMEO Guild Meeting March 17, 2022 
 

President Carole Gilbert called meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance 
Recording secretary’s report: Louise McCormick-Glazier: Correction: Barb Lusk is a member-at-large, not 
Barb Eaken. February 17 minutes accepted as corrected and will be placed on file. 
Treasurer’s Report: Janeen Sharpe Guild funds were updated.   We might break even for the Quilt Show. 
Looking into the room rental for our February meeting which was moved to Zoom, since we canceled the 
day of the meeting. 
V.P. Scheduling: Loreen Garrison:  Received contract for speaker from Park Bench Quilt Shop for the Fall. 
The workshop on the following Saturday will be the Sparrows quilt. 
Charity committee: Linda Wallace: Layette collection for newborns happens in April – and year-round. Linda 
will be at her car during Quilt Show set-up on Thursday April 21, located at the Polish Cultural Center. Bring 
donations including diapers, wipes, onesies, newborn outfits, baby quilts & etc. The church who provides 
our meeting place distributes these to new mothers in need. 
Saturday, National Quilting Day, March 19th at the church. There is a $50 budget for lunch. 
Silent Auctions for the Quilt Show – Mini Quilts are needed; pick up forms. Baskets for silent auction to in-
clude a thread jar, thank you for donating a spool of thread. See a sample gardening basket. Two empty 
baskets are available to fill. Some baskets we have are wine, fat quarters (2), Dog basket (2). 
Scrap Bag challenge quilts are on view, please vote on viewer’s choice. 
April Quilt Retreat: April 7-10. money is due to Carole tonight. 16 people to attend. Thursday arrival be-
tween 2:30 – 3:00 pm. You can bring your own food and store in refrigerator. Participants pick up packets 
tonight.  
Quilt Show: Sharon Cratsenburg: Currently have 10 vendors, 6 double @ $275 and 4 single @ $150 = 
$2250.00.  Jan is making clothes pins with yo-yos glued on to allow guests to view the back of the quilt 
without touching it. Kathy Debien is the quilt-intake person. Jobs available include quilt measurer, quilt run-
ner and more. Sign up for shifts on the sheet being passed around. Copies of the Flyer are available. Quilt 
show hours are Friday 10 am – 5 pm and Saturday 10 am – 4 pm. 
Presidents Report: Carole Gilbert: Hospitality discussion. Hot water will be provided for tea, along with a 
Keurig for coffee and Ice water. Please take home the leftover food that you bring. 
June is our potluck meeting & elections. Louise McCormick-Glazier is board liaison for the nominating com-
mittee, composed of Bonnie and Jan R. They will begin calling on members to determine the candidates.  
Zoom account: We now have a paid subscription, thanks to Jan R. and Barb L. who set up past meetings on 
their accounts. Members can use the Zoom for sit and stitch etc. Our board meeting for March will be 
Thursday March 24th at 7 pm via Zoom. 
Quilting with Confidence class will be October through June except November. 2nd Thursday of each month, 
from 6p – 8p. Program: Thanks to the members (Jean S., Barb L., Lynda D., Loreen G, and Carole G.) who 
showed their first, last and some quilts in between. Our winner for scrap bag challenge was Linda Wallace. 
Jackie Speer won slip of the keyboard. Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier 

Guild Meeting March 17, 2022  Louise McCormick-Glazier – Recording Secretary 

 



 

 

 CAMEO Quilters Guild Board Meeting - March 24, 2022 
Submitted by Rosemary Spatafora for Louise McCormick-Glazier 

 
 
Present:  Carmen Sluter, Marie Weissermann, Carole Gilbert, Loreen Garrison, Janeen 
Sharpe, Jackie Speer, Rosemary Spatafora, Barb Lusk, Sharon Cratsenburg 
 
Absent:  Jackie Considine, Lynda Draudt, Louise McCormick-Glazier 
 
Meeting was held on Zoom.  Meeting started at 7:13 p.m. 
 
Retreat - Sharon reported that the retreat is all set. 
 
Quilt Show - Sharon updated on the quilt show plans.  Wednesday night, Apr. 20, hall will be 
open so taping of the floor for the layout can happen.  The third room has been rented and will 
not be available to CAMEO for the show.  Set up starts at 8 a.m. on April 21 at the hall.  Bas-
kets need to be to Darlene & Judy by April 10.  Janeen reports that she has 28 mini-quilts for 
the Silent Auction.  Next quilt show planning committee meeting is April 6 at Janeen’s home. 
 
CAMEO May meeting - Loreen Garrison reported on Nancy McNally lecture on May 19 and 
workshop on May 21.   Next year’s speakers are set for October, November and January. 
 
Nominations and Elections - Jan Recinos is working on this.   
 
Zoom Account - Thanks to Janeen for setting up our Zoom account.  Janeen and Barb will get 
together to figure out the policies and procedures for using the account.  
 
CAMEO Board and Committee Folders - A number of the information folders are missing.  
Sharon will put an article in the newsletter asking members to check their files to see if they 
have any of the missing folders.  Board members are asked to write a description of their job 
on the Board. 
 
Newsletter deadline - April 1 to Sharon Cratsenburg. 
 
April Board Meeting - April 28 at 7 p.m. on Zoom. 
 
Meeting ended at 7:54 p.m. 
 



 

 

2021-2022 CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD - WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 

Your space in the workshop will be confirmed by email when we receive your check with this reg-
istration form and if space is available.  Workshop fee(s) are required at the time of registration.  
When the fee is paid, a Materials List will be given to the participant.  If a participant must 
withdraw from the workshop, a refund will be given if the vp-facilitator is given a minimum of 14 
days notice prior to the workshop date.  
Please check the workshop(s) you would like to attend. 

If you are enrolling in more than one workshop, please write separate checks for each work-

shop.    

   

 
 
 
 

Mail registration form and check to CAMEO Quilters VP Facilitator,  P.O. Box 1044, Troy, MI 48099-1044      

Any questions? Email: vp-facilitator@cameoquilters.org   

For Guild Use Only:   

Date Rec’d____/____/____    Amount Rec’d $__________    Check #__________     Cash $___________    Voucher_______   
2017 RegFormWeb 

Please check your 

selection 

Instructor Date Workshop Member Fee Non-Member Fee 

 Nancy McNally Saturday, May 21, 

2022 

9:00am-3:00pm 

Rock Around the 

Block 

$40.00 $50.00 

Name: 

Address 

City, State, Zip 

Home Phone/ Cell Phone 

Email address 

CAMEO Member?  Circle    Yes                      NO 



 

 

Scrap Bag Challenge winner 

Linda Wallace– Congratulations! 

 

Jean Schlegelmann’s quilt 



 

 


